LANSDOWNE SCHOOL 49 COMBERMERE ROAD LONDON SW9 9QD 020 7737 3713

21st July 2022

Volume 4, Issue 25



## LANSDOWNE SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

Last Thursday we had a leavers' event for our Year 13 students. Many parents and carers came to join in the celebration. We showed two videos, one of a song that Year 13 had created with Music Making Sense and one of a poem inspiring Year 13 to do their best at their new placements and which involved the whole school. We had speeches about each student leaving us and then we enjoyed a barbecue. Salads were made by Year 13 and they were delicious, including a potato salad and tabbouleh. Each student received a Lansdowne hoodie as a memento of their time in school. The teachers spoke about each student and it was quite an emotional evening as it is always hard to say goodbye to young people we have known for many years. Thank you to the parents/ carers and young people themselves for the cards and gifts they gave to staff, they were all greatly appreciated and unexpected.

Class of the Week

11CR

Congratulations!

We wish all our leavers success for their futures and we will miss you. To the rest of our school community.

Have a wonderful summer and we look forward to welcoming students back on the  $5^{\rm th}$  September.

Mr Juckes

Lego

Therapy

This week the year 7,8 and 9 students participated in a big project in Lego therapy.

They worked in teams of three, alongside a member of staff and the results were wonderful.

The students were able to work effectively as a team, communicating with their peers and giving each other job roles, which they had to full fill.

All of the students had fun & enjoyed seeing what they had constructed.

We look forward to more Lego Therapy sessions in September!

Sebastian









www.lansdowneschool.co.uk

